Bradford Public Library District
Board Meeting Minutes
August 19, 2024

Call to Order and Roll Call:  Jim Owens called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm
Present:  Jim Owens, Hollie Scott, Reva Young, Mary Robbins.  Sarah Boehm, Director.  Absent:  Dave Atteberry, Barb Fehr, Tish Leeper
Minutes:  
A motion was made by Reva Young to approve the July 15, 2024 minutes.  Mary Robbins seconded.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report;
	There was no treasurer’s report due to the absence of Barb Fehr.
Monthly Bills:
	A motion was made by Hollie Scott to approve the bills.  Reva Young seconded.  Motion carried.

Circulation Statistics:
	The circulation statistics for the month of July 2024 were reviewed.
Additions to the Agenda:
None
		
Director’s Report:  See attached
Youth Services Report:  See attached

Comments of Questions of the Board:
none
Unfinished Business:
Sarah reported that the flooring for the lower level will be installed September 16 & 17.  The children’s area will be closed during this time.

New Business:
a. The budget FY 2024/2025 was reviewed.

b.  The Budget and Appropriation Hearing is scheduled for Monday, September 16, 2024 at 5:00 pm.  Mary Robbins moved that we schedule and publish the Hearing Notice.  Reva Young seconded.  Motion carried. 

c. The secretary’s minutes audit was presented.  Mary Robbins and Reva Young signed verifying the minutes are in order as required on the Annual Report to the Illinois State Library.

d. Sarah presented the information for Library Trustees to attend the ILA conference in Peoria, October 10th.  The cost per trustee is $275.  Barb Fehr is interested in attending and all agreed for her to attend.  The conference for librarians is October 8 – 10, 2024.  The board agreed that both Sarah and Nick should attend.  Sarah and Nick will work out a schedule of attendance so that the library will only be closed one day.  The cost for each to attend is $325.

e. Sarah presented 2 legislative updates to the board regarding Governor Pritzker’s signed law for over $75 million for libraries in the 2025 funding year.  The Secretary of State’s initiative was passed proposing rules to promote more safety in libraries.

f. April 1, 2025 is the election for library trustees.  Those with terms expiring are Hollie Scott, Dave Atteberry, Reva Young, and Jim Owens.  The election packets need to be completed and returned to Sarah by November 18, 2024.

g.    Sarah requested permission for the library to be closed Saturday, August 31, 2024 which is Labor Day weekend.  Permission granted.
h. Executive Session: none
i. At 7:40 pm Hollie Scott moved we adjourn.  Marry Robbins seconded. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

Sarah Boehm
Director
Amendment – Treasurer’s Report – In the absence of Barb Fehr, Sarah presented the checking account balance of $57,176.67 as of July 31, 2024.

